
The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 
 
Description:  0.9% Sodium Chloride Irrigation, USP, 5000 mL ARTHROMATIC Plastic Container 
Lot #s/Expiration: Y309971 - 6/30/2021; Y309971A – 6/30/2021 
NDC:  0338-0047-29 
Product Code: 2B7479 
 
Baxter Healthcare Corporation is issuing a voluntary drug recall for the product code and lot 
numbers of 0.9% Sodium Chloride Irrigation listed below due to the potential presence of leaks. 
The affected lots were distributed between 7/9/2019 to 9/30/2019 in the United States. 
 
The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 
 


